MPA General Meeting Minutes
February 9, 2013

PRESENT:
Brock Haywood, Susan Haywood, Bruce Markham, Tamara Cunningham, Shane Hancock, Derek Wickham

OLD BUSINESS:
· It had been decided at the previous AGM that the MPA would reimburse then MPA President Bruce Markham the sum of $10 000.00 that he had paid out of pocket for rent at the former MPA Gym.  To this date no payments have been made.

· Present MPA Finances have a balance of $12, 415.17 less approximately $1550.00 recently paid for the CPU affiliation fees and CPU cards Total - $10, 865.79.

Discussion ensued about paying Bruce a set amount per year.  Bruce was asked if he would accept $1000.00/year.  This was acceptable to Bruce pending a yearly review of the MPA finances at the yearly AGM.  Bruce did not want to “Bankrupt” the MPA in order to be repaid.
Motion:  The MPA will repay Bruce Markham $1000.00/year pending a yearly Financial Review at the AGM.  Passed: (Note:  Bruce abstained from this vote.)

· As Treasurer Bruce Markham will compile a Financial Report for the MPA Executive for the past fiscal year.  A report was not available for this meeting.
· The 2013 CPU cards have arrived and are being issued to members

REFEREE’S REPORT:

· There was a Referee’s Clinic held in November 2012 where four individuals passed the Provincial Referee’s Exam.  Susan Haywood, Tamara Cunningham, Harvey Hanec and Bert Merriman.

· All Referees will need to attend a yearly Rules Clinic in order to stay current with any changes.

· Susan Haywood will be sitting for her National Referee’s test at this year’s Nationals in Vancouver.

NEW BUSINESS:

· Discussion about finding a suitable tie for the Provincial Referees to wear on the platform.  A suggestion was made about utilizing the Manitoba Tartan in a tie (for the men) and a scarf (for the women).  Brock Haywood and Susan Haywood will investigate this with MLAs and other sources to determine if this is possible.
· MPA Constitution – Discussion around updating the MPA Constitution and aligning it with the CPU Constitution.  
· Motion – To update and align the MPA Constitution with the most recent version of the CPU Constitution including all applicable changes which includes deleting statements/sections that are no longer relevant. Passed.
· Bruce Markham and Brock Haywood volunteered to complete this task with the first draft available for viewing by June 1, 2013.
2013 Contests

· Discussion about the MPA hosting the 2013 CPU Western Canadian Regional Powerlifting Championships.  
· Numbers 60 – 70?
· Venue?
· Date?
· Motion – The MPA will submit a bid at the 2013 CPU Nationals to host the Westerns in Winnipeg.  Passed.
· Brock Haywood will contact Al Bugden with a request to host the Westerns at the 17 Wing Amphitheatre.
· MPA Contests:
· At this time there were no locations or dates set for the June contest or the fall contest (Westerns would be the focus for the fall).  Derek Wickham was open to exploring the possibility of hosting a competition at his gym Prairie Crossfit.  Brock and Derek were to coordinate meeting at the gym and determining if this was feasible.
High School Program

· There was a lot of discussion on this as a way to promote the sport with the young of the province.  The benefits of a High School Program can be seen in other Provinces that have implemented a plan and focused on the teens.
· Decided to draft a generic letter to the High School Physical Education Teachers outlining the Qualifying Standards and extending an invitation to conduct a seminar on the sport of Powerlifting to garner interest.
· Brock Haywood to work on this letter.  No timeline was given.
· Discussion about targeting initially schools with Football Programs where the benefits of a Powerlifting based training would assist the athletes as well as benefit the non athletes.
· “Legacy Plans” discussed about loaning equipment to interested schools to help promote our sport.
MPA Website/Webmaster 

· Discussion around the need for a new website address and webmaster as the current MPA webmaster is stepping down.  The MPA is looking for a volunteer to take on this duty as the Executive already has a full plate.
· The current members will be asked to determine if anyone is interested in taking this on.
Meeting Adjourned.
